
 LIBRARY TRUSTEE 
 MINUTES 
 
 AUGUST 21, 1996 
 
 
PRESENT:  Carolyn Benthien (Chairman), Barbara Griffin, Cathy 
Ball and Al Packard.  Also present were Janet Bartels, Library 
Director, and Brian McLaughlin. 
 
Chairman Benthien called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF JULY 23, 1996: 
The minutes were approved as presented. 
 
BUILDING REPORT: 
Bob Coll and Paula Scales from Brookstone Builders were in 
attendance and Gary Meehan from Meehan Architects. 
 
Brian McLaughlin distributed copies of the Scope of Work to the 
board. 
 
Brian explained that a contract has been drawn up for $310,700.  
The granite along the archway of the exterior has been put back 
into the project.  All of the things voted on by the Trustees at 
their last meeting have been added.  A bond will need to be 
provided.  The building permit and builders risk insurance will 
be provided by the owner.  Toilet facilities need to be provided 
during the construction project.  The concrete testing must be 
done by the owner. 

 
Barbara Griffin informed the board that operating costs will be 
higher this winter. 
 
The contract requires signature and the telephone pole needs to 
be removed before the project can begin.  Frost will not be a 
problem.  If the weather gets very cold there may need to be 
tenting on the outside of the building. 
 
The Town is responsible for removing the excess soil.  B. Griffin 
will contact Nynex regarding the electric pole. 
 
The basement level will include widening of the doorway and 
moving the existing circulation desk from upstairs.  The first 
floor will include the modification of the doorway opening.  The 
attic floor includes oak bookshelves and a curved glass 
enclosure.  The attic will be finished with the exception of 
painting.  The mechanical room will be stick construction.   The 
contract specifies where drywall will be installed.  The attic 
will have a drywall ceiling.  The attic will get carpeting with a 
pad.  The signage includes the "Goffstown Public Library" sign.  
There is a 22 week lead time on the elevator.  The project will 
be completed in its entirety with the exception of the elevator 
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being installed.   

The elevator will be installed from inside the building.  The 
hole for the elevator doors will be secured during this time. 
 
B. McLaughlin:  You hope to have weekly project meetings? 
 
B. Coll:  Yes. 
 
B. McLaughlin:  What is your date of the completion time for the 
core project? 
 
B. Coll:  Our questions are typically technical ones.  The 
architect will attend these meetings. 
 
C. Ball:  What do we have to have out of the way? 
 
B. Coll:  We will be making noise.  Starting time is normally 7 
a.m. and we work until 3:30 p.m. unless we are told differently. 
 
C. Ball:  I am aware that sometimes when sub-contractors are 
working there is inappropriate language that is used.  I am 
wondering what measures would be taken on your part to request 
this not be done. 
 
B. Coll:  We will warn them and you also have the right to have 
us terminate these people.  You do not have to tolerate this.  

Please let us know and we will deal with it.  I will be putting 
up a sign so the subs can find us.  This contract is language 
that has been around for years.  It is an AIA contract.  We 
generally request payment through the end of the month.  We give 
it to the architect and it is for one entire month.  It should be 
approved by him and we expect payment within 10-15 days.  These 
payments are on work completed.  We are also providing you with 
all lien releases. 
 
B. McLaughlin:  We had $265,000 appropriated for this project.  
Through fund raising we have an additional $5-6,000.  We have a 
non-specific trust fund in the amount of $50,000 that was 
bequeathed to the library in 1985.  This was from Mrs. Parker.  
Her family originally donated the land for the library.  It is 
all the money we have appropriated.  We need to discuss the 
contract and review it.  I will be in contact with Paula and 
Gary.  The Board of Trustees can make a recommendation within 
these parameters to authorize Carolyn Benthien to sign the 
contract. 
 
Bob Coll, Paula Scales and Gary Meehan left the meeting at this 
time. 
 
The board reviewed the contract further. 
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B. McLaughlin:  We need to have a letter of clarification 
attached to the bid documents stating that the contract price is 
a not to exceed price.  There are no additional funds available. 
  
There is suppose to be someone from Brookstone Builders here at 
all times with the sub-contractors. 
 
B. Griffin moved, seconded by A. Packard to authorize Carolyn 
Benthien, as Chairman, to sign the AIA contract with Brookstone 
Builders in the sum of $310,700 after clarification of specific 
details with the contractor.  Voted unanimously in the 
affirmative. 
 
TREASURER'S REPORT: 
 
The Organizational Budget Report and the 1996 Income Analysis 
were reviewed.   
 
A $1,000 donation was received from Edward J. Levasseur and $250. 
was received from the Goffstown Rotary Club. 
 
The supply line will be in the minus by $75. 
 
A. Packard moved, seconded by C. Benthien to approve the 
Treasurer's Report.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative. 
 
DIRECTOR'S REPORT: 
 
J. Bartels requested permission to advertise for an adult page 
for 20 hours per week beginning October 1.  This page will 
replace some time that will be lost by the employee who will be 
going out on maternity leave (Pinardville page).  This person 
will also work some hours at the main library.  The Pinardville 
page will return to the branch after maternity leave and the 
newly hired page will keep the hours at the library created upon 
the resignation of the treasurer.  The board agreed with this 
request. 
 
Janet informed the board that a budget workshop meeting should be 
scheduled.  Discussion will include the new budget format, 
staffing for the expansion and the branch. 
 
Janet also reported that the staff has had to move spinners and 
book crates at the branch because these items have not been put 
back in the proper place.  The problems concerning the facility 
in Pinardville were discussed.  The board agreed to send a letter 
to the Pinardville Community Club advising them that monies will 
be withheld from the rent whenever these problems occur. 
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A special Trustee workshop meeting will be held on Wednesday, 

August 28 at 7 p.m.  A. Packard will chair this meeting. 
 
REPLACEMENT OF LIBRARY TRUSTEE: 
 
B. Griffin moved, seconded by A. Packard to recommend Charles C. 
Cornelio as a library trustee to replace D. Gagnon.  Voted 
unanimously in the affirmative. 
 
LSCA GRANT: 
 
B. Griffin reported that the grant has been awarded.  The Town 
received $12,200.  This is a matching grant.  $10,000 was to be 
provided from the Town's computer upgrade plan and the remainder 
from trust funds.  The computer upgrade plan is a three year 
program.  The library was in the third phase.  The matching funds 
must be provided in 1996.  After discussion with Gini Barss and 
John Scruton, Barbara proposed taking the library funding from 
the third year and moving it to the first year.  This year's 
C.I.P. would be over expended by $10,000.  The budget in the out 
year would be adjusted to reflect the change.  The money will be 
encumbered this year for the project because all of the hookups 
will not be done this year.  This must be approved by the Board 
of Selectmen.  Barbara will bring this to their attention at the 
next Selectmen's meeting.  Carolyn will attend this meeting as 
well. 

 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
A. Packard moved, seconded by C. Benthien to adjourn the meeting 
at 9:11 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jo Ann D'Avanza 
 
 THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL 
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INVOICE: 
 
 
Library Trustees Meeting 
August 21, 1996 
 
 
6 hours @ $10.00 per hour.................$60.00 
 
 
 
Jo Ann D'Avanza 
PO Box 314 
Goffstown, NH 03045 


